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Dear VOICE Supporters,

As we reflect on the incredible journey of the past year, I
am thrilled to share the many achievements and milestones
that have marked our 2023 journey at VOICE. This year has
been a transformational one, full  of growth, innovation, and
renewed commitment to our vision: A world where children
who are deaf or hard of hearing can achieve their full
potential in l istening and spoken language, regardless of
their preferred communication approach.  

First and foremost, I  am delighted to announce we
appointed Guita Movallali  as our Program and Development
Manager. With a sterling global reputation for supporting
children who are deaf and hard of hearing, Guita brings a
wealth of experience and innovation to our organization.
Her leadership has been instrumental in shaping our
programs and ensuring we can continue to provide the best
possible support for our families.  Her passion and
dedication are truly commendable.

A significant change that underscores our commitment to
the principles of inclusivity was the decision to change our
name. We are now known as "VOICE for Children Who Are
Deaf and Hard of Hearing". 

This name change reflects our dedication to putting
"people first" and emphasizing the individuality and
diversity within the communities we serve.

Moreover, our vision and mission have been updated to be
more inclusive and reflect our evolving understanding of
the needs of children with hearing loss. These changes will
guide our future endeavors and ensure that we continue to
be at the forefront of advocacy and support for children
and their families



In 2023, we embarked on an exciting journey by launching
family and teen mentorship pilot programs. These initiatives
have brought together children, teens, and their families to
provide guidance, support,  and a sense of belonging. The
positive impact of these programs has already been felt by
many, and we look forward to expanding them in the coming
years.

Last but not least,  we are thrilled to announce that VOICE
organized its first in-person conference since before the
COVID-19 pandemic in October 2023. This event provided an
invaluable platform for sharing knowledge, fostering
connections, and discussing the latest advances in the field.
The conference's success was a testament to our resil ience
and determination in the face of unprecedented challenges.

None of these achievements would have been possible
without the unwavering support of our dedicated volunteers,
staff,  and supporters. Your commitment and passion drive
our organization forward, making a tangible difference in the
lives of children who are deaf and hard of hearing. Having
said that,  we can always do more when our step up to take on
the difficult work of organizing and managing initiatives close
to their hearts. 

As we look to the future, we are inspired by the possibil ities
that l ie ahead. With your continued support,  VOICE will
persist in its mission of empowerment, support education and
advocacy. Thank you for being part of our journey in 2023.
Together, we can continue to make a lasting impact on the
lives of the children and families we serve.

Warmest regards,

Erin Sproule
Chair,  Board of Directors



What is VOICE?  

VOICE for Children who are Deaf and Hard of Hearing was established
in the early '60s by dedicated Parents seeking to offer support to
families with children facing deaf and hard of hearing challenges.
These pioneering parents aimed to ensure their children received an
inclusive education alongside their Hearing peers in mainstream
schools. Through collective effort,  they achieved this goal,  fostering a
strong sense of community and sharing invaluable information and
support.

Families continue to connect through the VOICE network, which has
grown into one of the largest parent support organizations for families
of children with hearing loss. The organization is overseen by a Board
of Directors comprising parents of children with hearing loss and
friends of the organization. We invite you to join us and contribute to
a brighter future for children who are deaf or hard of hearing and
their families. 

VOICE has been a leading voice in advocating for inclusive education
and support for children who are deaf or hard of hearing. 

We continue to engage with government bodies and advisory
committees to shape policies that benefit our community. 

Public Education and Awareness is one of our goals.  We maintain an
Auditory-Verbal Therapy network to connect families with services. 

VOICE received the 2010 Consumer Advocacy Award from the
Canadian Association of Speech-Language Pathologists and
Audiologists.  





Empowering children who are deaf or hard of hearing and their families
through advocacy. 

Creating a supportive community that recognizes and values diverse
communication approaches among children who are deaf or hard of hearing,
while ensuring access to resources for maximizing their l istening and spoken
language potential.

Educating the general public about the potential for children who are deaf or
hard of hearing to learn to l isten and speak.

Our Vision 
A world where children who are deaf or hard of hearing can reach their full
potential in l istening and spoken language, irrespective of their preferred
communication approach.

Our Mission 
VOICE is committed to: 

  
What We Do 

VOICE designs and implements programs and services that revolve around three
key areas.

Advocacy :  Championing the rights and needs of children who are deaf or hard of
hearing and their families.

Family Support :  Providing a strong, supportive community that embraces diverse
communication approaches and offers essential resources.

Public Education :  Promoting awareness and understanding that children who are
deaf or hard of hearing can learn to l isten and speak.

Membership and Outreach 

VOICE offers a free one-year membership for newly diagnosed children with
hearing loss. Our membership provides access to educational resources,
financial assistance, and special events.





Hired a Program & Deve lopment Manager.

In response to the growing needs of the
organization, VOICE recognized the importance of
having a dedicated individual to oversee its
programs and development. Guita Movallali, a
former board member with a history of initiating
successful programs and extensive experience in
the field, was invited to join VOICE as the Program
and Development Manager. This strategic move
aimed to ensure the organization's continued
growth and effectiveness in serving its community.

Our Initiatives in 2023



Rev i sed Miss ion & V is i on

VOICE transformed its mission and vision to foster
greater inclusivity. The organization's primary aim
was to leave no family with deaf or hard-of-hearing
children behind. The revised mission and vision
opened its doors to every such family, ensuring they
could become VOICE members and access the full
range of programs and support, reaffirming the
commitment to serving the diverse needs of the
community.



VOICE embraced a people-first approach by
rebranding both its name and logo. Evolving into
"VOICE For Children Who Are Deaf And Hard Of

Hearing," the organization prioritized people-first
language to emphasize the dignity and identity of

individuals. This change was a significant step
towards ensuring that the organization's name

and logo were more representative of its values
and its commitment to placing individuals at the

forefront of its mission.

Changing our Logo



Updated website

VOICE undertook a comprehensive website
update, enhancing its online presence with
valuable additions. The newly revamped website
now features a range of user-friendly sections
that provide crucial resources and information
for families. Additionally, an array of helpful
links and content has been integrated,
empowering families with children who are deaf
and hard of hearing with readily accessible
information to better support their unique
needs. This website update aligns with VOICE's
commitment to providing comprehensive
support to its community.



 Donation page & and the Canada Helps page

I n  o u r  c o m m i t m e n t  t o  s t r e n g t h e n i n g
V O I C E ' s  c a p a c i t y  t o  s e r v e  o u r
c o m m u n i t y ,  w e ' v e  i m p r o v e d  o u r
d o n a t i o n  c h a n n e l s  f o r  a  m o r e  u s e r -
f r i e n d l y  e x p e r i e n c e .  V O I C E ' s  w e b s i t e
d o n a t i o n  p a g e  a n d  C a n a d a  H e l p s  a r e
n o w  m o r e  a c c e s s i b l e .  W e ' v e  a l s o
r e a c h e d  o u t  t o  p a s t  d o n o r s ,
e x p r e s s i n g  o u r  a p p r e c i a t i o n  a n d
e n c o u r a g i n g  c o n t i n u e d  s u p p o r t  f o r
c h i l d r e n  w h o  a r e  d e a f  a n d  h a r d  o f
h e a r i n g  a n d  t h e i r  f a m i l i e s .  T h e s e
u p d a t e s  a l i g n  w i t h  o u r  c o m m i t m e n t  t o
f a c i l i t a t i n g  c o n t r i b u t i o n s  a n d  m a k i n g
a  l a s t i n g  i m p a c t .
 



Rev i sed Brochures

We've refreshed our brochure to provide clearer
information about our programs and services,

ensuring that families with children who are deaf
and hard of hearing can easily access the support

and resources they need.





Recru i ted three new board members

We bolstered our board by recruiting new
members through a rigorous job posting and

interview process, ensuring a diverse and
dedicated team to lead our organization

forward.



P r e p a r e d  a  S t r a t e g i c  P l a n  f o r  2 0 2 4 - 2 0 2 6 .

We meticulously prepared a strategic plan for
2024-2026, outlining our mission, objectives, and
strategies to continue serving children who are
deaf and hard of hearing and their families
effectively.
Our comprehensive strategic plan for 2024-2026
was developed with invaluable insights and long-
term goals to better serve families with children
who are deaf and hard of hearing. We
collaborated with numerous national and
international professionals to gather a wealth of
ideas, ensuring our strategy is both informed and
forward-thinking.



Made connect ions w i th severa l
profess iona l s  

We proactively engaged with numerous
professionals to tap into their expertise and
gain valuable insights on enhancing our
organization. Their input and suggestions have
been instrumental in our ongoing efforts to
improve and better serve our community.
We especially thank the great help and advice
of:
-Mila de Melo
-sheila Moodie
-Connie Mayer
-Paula Pittman

-



Made connect ions w i th other organ izat ions 

In our commitment to expanding our reach and
impact, we established valuable connections with
other like-minded organizations. These
partnerships have opened doors to collaboration
and resource-sharing, strengthening our ability to
support families with children who are deaf and
hard of hearing. These include:
-CHS
-Bob Rumball
-Surrey Place
-IHP Ontario
-CHHA
-Silent Voice Canada
-School Boards
-Some Universities and Colleges



Connecting with CHHA

VOICE took significant strides in strengthening its
connections within the community, particularly
with the Canadian Hard of Hearing Association
(CHHA). 
Over the past year, we initiated several fruitful
meetings with the CHHA executive director, the
Young Adults Network (YAN), as well as some of
their board members, their grant writers, and
staff. 
These discussions revolved around potential
collaborations, such as shared grant applications,
the development of a mentorship program, our
participation in their annual conference, and
opportunities for volunteers to engage in
meaningful work together. 
These interactions with CHHA underscore our
commitment to fostering valuable partnerships
that benefit both our organization and the
broader community of children who are deaf and
hard of hearing and their families.



Presenting at the CHHA Annual Conferencet



Connect ing w i th York Un ivers i ty

VOICE established a meaningful connection with
Connie Mayer, Professor, and Academic
Coordinator of the Deaf and Hard of Hearing
Program at York University. 

This collaboration opened the door to a range of
exciting possibilities, including potential joint
projects and grant applications. 

Additionally, we are planning to introduce our
organization to teachers working with the deaf and
hard of hearing, enriching our network. 

Furthermore, consulting with these experts
provided valuable insights that are instrumental in
enhancing our programs and support for the
children and families we serve.



Several grant applications

VOICE took a significant step forward in its
journey by actively pursuing grant
opportunities after several years without
grant funding.
 These applications signify our determination
to secure the necessary resources for our
programs, with a particular focus on our
cherished Summer Camp. 
We understand the immense impact these
grants could have, not only on our
organization but, more importantly, on the
families we serve. 
These efforts reflect our unwavering
dedication to improving the lives of children
who are deaf and hard of hearing and their
families, and we eagerly await the outcomes of
these applications, hoping to bring further
support to our beloved Summer Camp.



The Young Insp i r i ng Deaf Adu l ts Group

A new initiative aimed at empowering and connecting
young adults who are deaf or hard of hearing. This

provides a supportive community where these
individuals can share experiences, build self-
advocacy skills, and work towards their goals,

fostering personal growth and a strong sense of
identity.









Dfesto



VOICE Conference 2023

The VOICE Conference 2023 marked an important
milestone for us as it was our first in-person
conference dedicated to children who are deaf
and hard of hearing since before the COVID
pandemic. Our wonderful speakers with different
expertise significantly enhanced the quality of our
conference, leaving a lasting impact on all the
parents, professionals, and volunteers who
attended. The diverse range of topics and
discussions, thanks to the esteemed speakers and
panelists, contributed to the comprehensive and
enriching experience that our attendees received.
 













In i t iated an Coch lear Imp lant advocacy
Campa ign

Help us increase cochlear implant and hearing aid
coverage for Children in Ontario:

https://www.change.org/Increase-Ontario-Cochlear-
Implant-Coverage

https://www.change.org/Increase-Ontario-Cochlear-Implant-Coverage
https://www.change.org/Increase-Ontario-Cochlear-Implant-Coverage


A passionate mother of two children with profound
hearing loss has initiated a campaign to advocate for
improved coverage of cochlear implant devices in
Ontario. Ontario currently provides incomplete
coverage for these essential devices, with a cap of
$5,444 per replacement, leaving families responsible
for a substantial portion of the cost. This financial
burden places undue stress on families, forcing them
to cover expenses from their own pockets. The
campaign aims to raise awareness and pressure the
government to enhance the Assisted Devices
Program, ensuring that all children, regardless of
their background, have equal access to hearing
technology. The mother's efforts have garnered
media attention, further highlighting the urgency of
this issue and the need for change in Ontario's
policies.



In i t iated the Teen/Young Deaf Adu l t
Mentorsh ip Program

VOICE has launched a pilot Teen/Young Deaf
Adult Mentorship Program to empower young
individuals with hearing loss and provide them
with valuable guidance. This initiative offers a
platform for teens and young adults to connect
with mentors who can share their experiences,
insights, and strategies for success. Through
this program, VOICE aims to foster self-
confidence, self-advocacy, and a sense of
community among the younger members,
ensuring that they have the support and
resources needed to thrive in their journey of
living with hearing loss.





In i t iated severa l  new committees:
  

Ear ly Years Committee

 
   

Soc ia l  Med ia Committee 
   



In  2023 ,  VOICE i n i t i ated  severa l  new  committees
to  further  i t s  m iss ion  of  support ing  fami l i es  w i th
ch i ldren  who  are  deaf  and  hard  of  hear ing .  These
committees  i nc l ude :

-  Research & Fundra i s i ng committee ,  respons ib le
for  seek ing  f i nanc ia l  support  and  exp lor i ng  growth
opportun i t ies .

 
-Dress Loud Day committee ,  a imed  at  ra i s i ng
awareness  and  funds  for  the  organ izat ion ;  the
VOICE Conference  committee ,  wh ich  w i l l  focus  on
organ iz i ng  i ns i ghtfu l  events .

-  Ear ly Years committee,  p rov id ing  resources  and
support  for  fami l i es  w i th  young  ch i ldren .

 -Soc ia l  Med ia committee ,  ded icated  to
expand ing  VOICE's  on l i ne  presence  and  outreach .
These  committees  represent  an  exc i t i ng  expans ion
of  VOICE's  efforts  to  enhance  the  l i ves  of  those
i t  serves .



Part i c i pated in  Internat iona l
Hear ing Day, March 3rd.

In  observance  of  Internat iona l  Hear ing
Day  on  March  3rd ,  an  i n i t i at i ve  by  the

Wor ld  Hea l th  Organ izat ion  (WHO) ,
VOICE act i ve ly  part i c i pated  to  promote
ear ly  i n tervent ion  and  hear ing  hea l th .
Leverag ing  i t s  soc i a l  med ia  channe l s ,

VOICE d i sseminated  cruc ia l  i nformat ion
and  resources  to  support  i nd i v idua l s  w i th

hear ing  l oss  and  ra i se  awareness  about
the  s i gn i f i cance  of  ear ly  i n tervent ion .  



Part i c i pated in  UTS event

VOICE proud ly  part i c i pated  i n  the  UTS
Vo lunteer  Fa i r ,  an  event  des igned  to  connect
organ izat ions  w i th  potent i a l  vo l unteers .  Our
representat i ves ,  Emi l y  and  Gu i ta ,  a ttended

th i s  event  on  beha lf  of  VOICE .  The  fa i r
prov ided  an  exce l l ent  opportun i ty  to  engage
w ith  students  and  share  i nformat ion  about

our  organ izat ion .  We great ly  apprec iate  the
warm we lcome  and  i nteract ion  w i th  the  UTS

commun i ty .





Part i c i pated in  DDSB Schoo l  Board event

VOICE had the privilege of participating in the
Durham District School Board's Community Agency

Networking Fair, held on August 21, 2023, at
Pickering High School in Ajax. This event brought
together school leaders and system managers,

offering an opportunity for VOICE to showcase its
work within the community and engage with

attendees. We had a dedicated booth at the fair,
where we presented informative flyers and

interacted with families and educators, emphasizing
our commitment to better meet the needs of

students and their families. Thank you for having us
at this fruitful networking event.



Dress Loud Day

Your  VOICE successfu l l y  organ ized
Dress  Loud  Day  2023 ,  a  dynamic
awareness  campa ign  h igh l i ght ing  the
cha l l enges  faced  by  i nd i v idua l s  w i th
hear ing  l oss .  
Th i s  i n i t i at i ve  was  conducted  both
v i rtua l l y  on  our  soc i a l  med ia  p l atforms
and  i n  person  at  UTS.  Through
capt i vat i ng  act i v i t i es ,  we  prov ided
students  w i th  rea l - l i fe  i ns i ghts  i n to
the  exper iences  of  those  w i th  hear ing
loss  and  promoted  effect i ve
commun icat ion  strateg ies  when
interact ing  w i th  the  deaf  commun i ty .
The  event  garnered  attent ion ,
encouraged  empathy ,  and  fostered  a
greater  understand ing  of  the  hear ing-
impa i red  





SEAC representing at school boards



 Soc ia l  Med ia/Maket ing

In the past year, VOICE's social media presence
experienced significant growth, resulting in a
substantial increase in our online connections.
Our active engagement with families and
professionals through social media enabled us
to promptly address their inquiries, provide
valuable information, and foster a sense of
community. 
We also had the opportunity to build
relationships with other like-minded
organizations, facilitating the exchange of ideas
and the promotion of family awareness
initiatives. 
This expanded online reach has allowed us to
extend our support to a broader audience,
advancing our mission to assist families of
children who are deaf and hard of hearing.





Support Families through our huge FaceBook
Group



Our Team 

Program& Deve lopment Manager:
Gu i ta Mova l l a l i

Board of D irectors:
Er in  Sprou le
R ick Barre i ro

Karen Mac lver-Lux
Jonathan Samson

Leanne Sch ira
Sun i ta Doobay

Ana D ikaya

 Thank you to Our Supporters

 Our Volunteers:
Kristen Kyone
Holly Mirani

Dayna Blustein
Atiye Kheirkhah
Crystal Wright
Laya  Shariat

Azi Hashem-Nia
Maryam Karimi



In  c l os i ng ,  th i s  year  marked  s i gn i f i cant  progress
and  impactfu l  i n i t i at i ves ,  further ing  our  m iss ion  to
empower  and  support  fami l i es  w i th  deaf  and  hard-
of-hear ing  ch i ldren .  Our  commitment  to  i nc l us i v i ty
and  advocacy  dr i ves  us  forward .

 The  road  ahead  i s  f i l l ed  w i th  potent i a l  to  create
pos i t i ve  change  i n  the  l i ves  of  these  fami l i es ,  and
we  are  gratefu l  for  your  endur ing  support .

Thank  you  for  be ing  a  part  of  our  journey .

                  Together ,  WE CAN

Prepared  by :
Gu i ta  Mova l l a l i ,  
November ,  2023


